
Neighbors Building Brightmoor 
Neighbors Building Brightmoor seeks to mobilize our neighbors to work together 
to equip families and individuals to improve the quality of life in our neighborhood.   

              November 2017 

Dates to  

Remember 
 
Nov. 2 ñNBB potluck 
and mtg, 6:30pm at 
St. Christineõs 
 
Nov. 13 ñCommunity 
Kitchen mtg, 7pm at 
22739 Fenkell  
 
November, all Satur-
daysñBrightmoor 
Freestore, 10am -2pm, 

Aldersgate UMC  
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 Youth Grow Brightmoor End Successful Gardening Season 

The 15 -20 young people, ages 7 - 18, who made up 
the Youth Grown Brightmoor market garden this 
past summer, raised and sold over $1,350 in fruits 
and vegetables at the Fenkell Street Market and 
earned another $500 for helping to staff the Grown 
in Detroit produce table at Eastern Market.  The 
young gardeners split these earnings according to 
the number of hours each worked.  Besides the mon-
etary reward for their hard work, the young people 
also spent time on art and science projects, and en-
joyed field trips to the Detroit Institute of Arts, De-
troit Science Center, University of Michigan Matthei 
Gardens, and Greenfield Village.  Finally, they 
learned how to work together as a team, how to in-
teract with customers, and got more closely connect-
ed to where their food comes from.  Special thanks to 
the neighborhood adults who 
worked with Youth Grow Bright-
moor: Louella Pizutti, Luis Cuen-
ca, Yvette Rock, Joshua Rock, 
and Bill and Billie Hickey.  If any 
adults would like to help next 
season, please contact any of us 
or call the Hickeys at (313) 472 -

5295.  

 NBB 2017 - 2018 Meeting Schedule 
 Always on  the first Thursday of the month!   
 6.30 pm Potluck, 7 ï8.30 pm Meeting 

 At St. Christineôs Soup Kitchen on the corner of Dacosta and Fenkell. 
 Nov. 2, Dec  7, Jan 4, Feb. 1 



Trouble Paying Your Property Taxes? 
There is help available! 
There are lots of programs available to help homeowners pay property taxes, but it 
can be overwhelming to figure out which one applies to your situation. If you quali-

fy for a Bridge card, you probably qualify for a Poverty Tax Exemption (PTE). You 
may also qualify if youõve suffered a recent hardship (job loss, divorce, illness, acci-
dent, etc.). But the deadline to get your 2017 property taxes forgiven is coming up 
soon and the form requires lots of paperwork, so get started now. There will be 
forms available at the November NBB meeting and at the Brightmoor Artisans Col-
lective.  

 

Stay tuned, because we are working with the City to organize a workshop at Crow-
ell Recreation Center where you can get help making sure you filled out the form 

properly, get copies of all your documentation, and free notary services.  

 

Email Louella at  louellapizzuti@gmail.com  if you have questions or need a form. Or 
call her at  707 -782 -6362, but leave a message because she hardly ever hears her 

phone.  

 

And please spread the word! No one should struggle to pay taxes they donõt even 
really owe.  

 

Coalition To End Unconstitutional Tax Foreclosures update 
 
Those of you who were at the October NBB meeting heard Bernadette Atuahene 
speak eloquently about how the Wayne County Treasurer has foreclosed on 1 in 4 

Detroit properties from 2011 to 2015. Weõve all seen the turmoil this has caused 
for our neighbors and the blight this has led to in our neighborhood. A recent 
study shows that the City of Detroit has been unconstitutionally assessing most of 
its properties, and Detroiters simply cannot afford to pay the inflated tax bills that 
result. Nor should they. The Coalition is working to stop this injustice.  

 

Shortly after the NBB meeting, the NBB board formally voted to join the Coalition. 
The Coalition has a focus on righting the illegal wrongs, making restitution to those 
who illegally lost their homes, and fixing systemic issues that put unreasonable 
burdens on homeowners. They also recognize that we canõt just focus on an ideal 

future while families are being displaced by unconstitutional demands, so theyõre 
active in working to make tax relief more available and attainable until the assess-
ments can be corrected.  

 



  


